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Hobart Township Monthly Meeting
April 14, 2020


Present:  Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Wes Kellogg, Kathy Glawe, Debi Moltzan, Jeff Zitzow, Torey Sonnenberg, Josh Hanson and Leroy Turner.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hockett at 7:00 pm.  The agenda was considered and Spanky’s Stone Hearth Liquor License was added to the agenda.  Kellogg made a motion to approve the revised agenda.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. Motion carried. 

Kellogg made a motion to approve the minutes from the March meeting.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. Motion carried. 

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Kellogg second.  All in favor. Motion carried. 

	For the Period : 
	3/1/2020 To 3/31/2020
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Name of Fund
	
	
	Beginning 
Balance
	
	Total 
Receipts
	
	Total
Disbursed
	
	Ending
Balance
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	General Fund
	$158,287.05 
	
	$62.68 
	$3,376.43 
	$154,973.30 

	Road and Bridge
	$113,235.03 
	
	$2,309.51 
	$0.00 
	$115,544.54 

	Fire Fund
	$99,338.33 
	
	$0.00 
	$187.10 
	$99,151.23 

	General Debt Service (Identify)
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 

	Town Hall Building
	$319.28 
	
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	$319.28 

	Town Hall Indebtness
	$22,651.90 
	
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	$22,651.90 

	Camp Cherith
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	$393,831.59 
	
	$2,372.19 
	
	$3,563.53 
	$392,640.25 
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Josh Hanson presented the annual liquor license renewal to the Board for approval. Kellogg made a motion approve the liquor license.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. Motion carried. 

Leroy Turner presented a quote for gravel to the Board.  The Board reviewed the quote and went over the gradation reports and price.  Kellogg made a motion to accept the gravel quote from Turner Gravel.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. Motion carried. 

Jeff Zitzow, CDHV, visited with the Board regarding the COVID situation.  He explained that there could be financial issues in the future due to constrains on the State.  The department is also accepting mask donations. 

Moltzan explained that the Board of Equalization would be held virtual and not at the hall, but would be held at the same time and date.  The Board was given the instructions on how to join the meeting. 

An approach permit was received from Phil Moenkedick.  Torey Sonnenberg explained that there would be a culvert put in the existing approach, trying to get the water channeled to a specific location on the lot.   Kellogg made a motion to approve the approach permit.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. Motion carried. 

Disking of the shoulders was discussed.  It was also discussed to invite the engineer, Jeff Stabnow to the next meeting in order to discuss issues with him. 

The reorganizational meeting was not previously held due to the COVID situation.  Kellogg made a motion to do the reorganizational duties with this meeting and leave all organizational issues the same as 2019.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. Motion carried.  

Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debi Moltzan, Clerk
